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And the question being put on the motion of Mr.
Comeau, seconded by Mr. Rose-That Bill C-2, An Act
to amend the Canada Shîpping Act, be amended by
inserting the foilowing in Clause 2 immediately after
line 20 at page 2:

"(g) 'eMinistere), notwithstanding anythlng ini any
other Part, means the Minister of the Environment;"

and by relettering subsequent paragraphs accordingly,
it was negatived, on division.

And the House having proceeded to the deferred
division on the motion of Mr. Barnett, seconded by
Mr. Knowles (Winnipeg North Centre) ,-That Bill C-2,
An Act to amend the Canada Shipping Act, be amended
in Clause 2 thereof by deleting lines 15 to 31 inclusive
at page 3 and substituting therefor:

"1(2) Except where otherwise provided in this Part
or in any regulation made thereunder, this Part and
any regulations made thereunder apply

(a) to, ail Canadian waters south of the sixtieth
parallel of north latitude;

(b) to any fishing zones of Canada prescrlbed
pursuant to the Territorial Sea and Fishing Zones
Act;

(c) to such additional waters south of the sîxtieth
parallel of north latitude and adjacent to the sea
coasts of Canada as lie within a distance of one
hundred nautical miles measured seaward from base-
lines or the outer limits of fishing zones prescribed
pursuant to the Territorial Sea and Fishing Zones
Act, or from the nearest Canadian land where no
such baselines or fishing zones have been prescribed,
provided that this paragraph shali not apply where
the Governor ini Councîl has issued a list of co-
ordinates pursuant to the provisions of subsection
(4) of Section 5 of the Territorial Sea and Fishing
Zones Act; and

(d) to all ships i waters described ini paragraphs
(a) to (c)"I.

And the question being put on the said motion, it was
negatived on the following division:
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